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Dear all,

Firstly, I want to start with an apology – over the last couple of years I have put together a monthly newsletter in order to keep all players and parents up to date with developments within the Water Polo section of Stirling Swimming. In the last quarter of 2014, time constraints and other issues have kept me from putting together this newsletter and I have relied on the Swimming Web Site for the majority of important communications. 

Over the festive period I have had the chance to put one together and will endeavour to issue these at least every 2 months.

Well 2015 is here and perhaps it would be a good time to reflect on how 2014 was for Stirling Water Polo. However, I am not going to do that, each year I put together a review for the AGM in September, instead I want to focus on the immediate future and detail changes to training and upcoming tournaments that start straight away in January. 

Competitions

Stirling has entered both the Under 18 and Under 16 Leagues which start in January. The fixtures for Phase 1 are given below.

We have also entered the West District Commonwealth Cup where we will try and retain the trophy we won last year. The draw is still to be made for this competition.
	Scottish National League - U18
	 
	 

	Sat 24/01/2015: Stirling vs Menzieshill
	RCP
	5:40pm

	Sat 14/03/2015: Stirling vs Portobello
	RCP
	6.50pm 

	Sat 18/04/2015: Stirling vs Hamilton 
	RCP 
	6.50pm 

	Sat 02/05/2014: Stirling vs Warrender 
	RCP 
	6.50pm 

	Sat 23/05/2015: Dunfermline vs Stirling
	RCP 
	5:40pm 

	Sun 24/05/2015: Stirling vs Aberdeen
	NSA 
	1.50pm

	Home Game to be arranged: Stirling vs Forth Valley
	NSA
	5.50pm 

	﻿Scottish National League - U16
	 
	 

	Sun 18/01/2015: Warrender vs Stirling
	NSA 
	12:40pm 

	Sun 29/03/2015: Stirling vs Hamilton
	NSA
	12:40pm

	Sun 29/03/2015: Stirling vs Menzieshill
	NSA
	1:25pm

	Sun 19/04/2015: Aberdeen vs Stirling 
	NSA 
	12:40pm 

	Sun 19/04/2015: Stirling vs Portobello  
	NSA 
	2.15pm 

	Sun 17/05/2015: Stirling vs Forth Valley 
	NSA 
	1.25pm 


At Under 14 level, our plan is to enter all possible Development Tournaments as well as arranging friendly games where possible. The 1st Tournament is pencilled in for next Saturday 10 January 2015 at the NSA. Details will follow and Fraser will e-mail out to all eligible players with the arrangements.
Also during January and February we will be arranging return fixtures for Senior matches, both Ladies and Men’s, against Stirling University. Hopefully the dates will be confirmed as soon as possible after the Students return. 

Entry Fee

The fee for playing League games is £35 per player and this covers all Leagues. ie If you can play Senior, Under 18 and Under 16 Leagues for the one payment. I will be writing out with confirmation of when these fees have to be paid by.

Team Selection

I will select the Under 18 and Under 16 Teams on the Monday before each game and will post the selection on the Swimming Club web site.

National/Scottish Trunks/Costumes

I am somewhat old fashioned and would ask that Scottish Trunks/Costumes are only worn when playing for Scotland, not in our League games. If you have them, please wear the Stirling Trunks/Costumes, if not then another costume.   

2015 Squads

I am also going to make changes to how we train and have 4 distinct squads. I have had to consider our increased playing numbers, the facilities and how best to use them, the competitions that we have entered and the increasing physicality that our older players need to experience. These changes will commence on Sunday 18 January 2015.

Squad Black - will be Mens Senior Players and the players that will be in contention for the Under 18 League. They will train at the Scoreboard end of the pool.

Squad Yellow – will be the Under 16 squad along with older players not competing at Scottish level. They will train in the other half of the pool

Squad White – will be the Under 14 squad and they will train behind the goals on Sunday evenings plus the midweek session that we are near confirming (more later in the newsletter) 

Squad Gold – are our goalkeepers who will warm up together in which ever goals they chose and then join the sessions to help Squads A & B as required. 

Important – this does not mean that each squad will train separately every week. There will be times when they do train at different ends of the pool and this will depend on the numbers attending the session, coach availability as well as preparation for specific tournaments and matches. In most weeks, both A & B squads will follow the exact same training schedule but by knowing which group they are in, it will mean we can set up the exercises more quickly and each player will get more involved
The initial squad selections are therefore as follows:

	Squad Black
	Squad Yellow
	Squad White
	Squad Gold 

	Lewis Aitchison
	Lauren Dundee
	Leon Campbell
	Reuben Bowman

	Ben Bowman
	Harry Gray
	James Clafferty
	Skye Campbell

	Angus Cameron
	Alexander Harris
	Daniel George
	Elliot Harris

	Keir Fairley
	Lachlan Kelly
	Eleanor Hanson
	Aithne Lawrence

	Lewis Goldie
	Hannah Luke
	Kester Harris
	

	Aisla Gordon
	Mairead McDonald
	Cameron Henderson
	

	Cameron Harris
	Kirsty Miller
	James Hughes
	

	Calum Hope
	Catherine Mitchell
	Rachel Luke
	

	Vincent Jozajtis
	Elise Murray
	James Miller
	

	Elliott Lawrence
	Megan Napier
	Athol Murray
	

	Jack Mckenzie
	Lucy Tweedle
	Joe Phillips
	

	Sara Morrison
	Lizzy Winton
	Charlotte Phillips
	

	Stuart Myles
	
	Jamie Ralston
	

	Ewan Randfield
	
	
	


Unlike swimming squads – the judgement on a player’s development is subjective – there is no stop watch to measure the improvement of a water polo player. With all Team sports, it comes down to the coaches’ observation on the individual and what stage they are at. Also, it is important that the League Teams train together as much as possible in order to build their awareness of each other.  
As stated earlier, this is a provisional plan that we are going to try and run for the next 4 months. Ongoing changes to these squads will be made throughout and players may be asked to step up or down to assist others at differing times, in preparation for matches etc
Classroom Sessions

Beginning, Sunday 11 January 2015, I will hold 30 minute classroom sessions in the Land Conditioning Room adjacent to the pool for Squads Black & Yellow. These sessions will be discussions on the how our respective Teams will be expected to play their matches. This will include explanations of Press and Zone Defences, Man Up & Man Down plays etc. Basically this will explain the theory of water polo in order that there is common understanding amongst all players.

Sessions will be tailored to each squad and take place every 2 weeks:

ie:
Sunday 11 January 2015 – Squad Yellow
 
Sunday 18 January 2015 – Squad Black

Sunday 25 January 2015 – Squad Yellow
We start with squad Yellow as they will play their first Scottish League Game of 2015 on Sunday 18 January 2015.


The sessions will start at 4.45pm and end on 5.15pm 
Squad White - Pool Time

As mentioned in the previous section, we are close to finalising an hours midweek training for Squad White. We trialled the Peak Teaching Pool and in the short time that will be sufficient to help develop our players skills. I have had permission from Stirling Swimming to make an initial booking and Active Stirling have therefore been asked for an hours slot between 6.15 and 7.45pm on either a Wednesday or Thursday night. I hope to confirm this very soon.
However, I am of the opinion that we will outgrow this facility very quickly and have asked for negotiations to obtain regular pool time at one of the Stirling School pools, hopefully before April. This will allow us to increase the number of players at the youngest age groups. This will also give us a pathway for players when they reach 13/14 and have shown the skills to move to Squad B for preparation into the Under 16 Scottish League.

Scottish Boys Squad 

The following have been selected for the various Scottish Squads for 2015:

Under 18: 

Angus Cameron

Lewis Goldie

Elliott Lawrence

Calum Hope 

Goalkeeping Squad

Reuben Bowman

Under 14

Harry Gray

Alexander Harris

Well done to all selected and the training schedule that Brian Campbell has released for the year looks intensive. However, for the Under 18s there are tournaments scheduled in Malta and Ireland as well as the Inter Regions in Manchester – a good incentive to put the work in.

Scottish Boys Squad – Trials

The Scottish Coach, Brian Campbell is running 2 trial sessions for both the Development Squad (1999+) Group and the Academy Squad (2002+ Under 14s) in Dunfermline in January.

The stipulation for these squads is that you will be fit enough to last a 3 hour training session and I would encourage any of our younger players who feel they are fit enough to attend. The cost will be £5 per session.
The trials will take place at the Carnegie Centre in Dunfermline between 5pm and 8pm on the following dates:

Saturday 10 January 2015

Saturday 17 January 2015 

If you are unsure of your suitability then please speak to Fraser or myself. If you are definitely interested, then please contact Brian Campbell, details below

E-mail: scottishwaterpoloboys@gmail.com
Mobile: 07980 691732

Other Water Polo News
Scottish Water Polo Committee
Following the advert for the Scottish Water Polo Committee Chair and Committee members, the following has been announced:

Ross Elder will take on the position of Chair of the Water Polo Committee on an interim basis.

Alan Anderson will then take up the Chair position in the Autumn of 2015 at which time a Vice Chair position will be created which Ross will move into.
 

A number of applications for the other committee positions have been received and Ross and Alan will consider these and we will finalise the committee in early 2015.

Scottish Senior Men Cup Final 2014

The 2014 Scottish Cup Final between Dunfermline and Portobello was held over and is now scheduled to take place this Sunday 11 January 2015, at the NSA Stirling – Swim Off is at 12.30pm.
This is a great opportunity to see how Senior Polo is played and what standard we should be aiming to play at down the road. I strongly recommend any player to go down and watch this final – you will learn a lot.

GB Talent Camp
Finally, good luck to Aithne Lawrence who is travelling to Cardiff over the weekend of 10/11 January 2015 to take part in the Under 14 GB Talent Camp
As ever, I am available before and after Sunday training to answer any questions or please e-mail me:   daviddalziel23@aol.com
Regards

David Dalziel

Water Polo Coach
http://www.stirlingswimming.co.uk
http://www.facebook.com/StirlingWaterPolo
Twitter - @StirlingWaterPolo
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